
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

10 November 2023 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Fri 10 Nov Teeth on Wheels, 
Yr 6 Secondary School Transi-
tion Activities at St Theresa’s 
Sat 11 Nov Remembrance 
Day 
Mon 13-Fri 24 Nov 10 Day 
Swimming Program 
Tues 14 Nov 7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Sun 3 Dec 1st Sunday Advent 
Wed 6 Dec 6.00pm Yr 6 
Graduation Mass & Disco 
Fri 8 Dec  Feast of the Im-
maculate Conception 
Mon 11 Dec Yrs 1-6 Orienta-
tion 
Fri 15 Dec Students finish 
2023 at 1.00pm 
Mon 18 Dec Professional 
Learning Day (Pupil Free Day) 
Hand over day for Staff 
Tues 19 Dec Professional 
Learning Day (Pupil Free Day)  

 
 

2024 
Mon 29 Jan Staff return 
Tues 30 Jan Getting to Know 
You Day 1 for Yrs 1-6 
(appointment only) 
Foundation Session 8.45-
1.00pm 
Wed 31 Jan Getting to Know 
You Day 2 for Yrs 1-6 
(appointment only) 
Foundation Session 8.45-
1.00pm 
Thur 1 Feb Classes start at 
8.35am for all 

Gracious words are a honeycomb, sweet to the soul and healing to the bones.  
Proverbs 16: 24  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Ode of Remembrance 
Saturday 11 November 2023 marks the anniversary of the Armistice that ended fighting 

with Germany in World War 1.Every year at the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month, millions around the world pause in silence to remember the sacrifices many have 

made so we can enjoy life today. 
They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old; 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 
Lest we forget 

Dear Parents, 
 

I am so happy to be back from my leave and I would like to thank Mrs Christine Carabott 
who was Acting Principal and Mrs Tania Cuni who stepped into the role of Acting Deputy 
Principal, for taking care of the school in my absence.  Mrs Carabott will be taking 3 weeks 
of Long Service Leave from next week and doing some travelling. We wish her a very    
happy and well-deserved break. 
 

Building Update 
This week the bricklayers constructed 2 sample walls so that the  
architects and myself can check for quality and make sure the colour 
of the grout is just right. The project manager and his team are    
continuing to work on the foundations in preparation to pour the 
slab during the school holidays. After that we should see the build-
ing rise and enter a very exciting phase of the build. 
 

Parent Advisory Board Update 
Next Tuesday at 7.00pm we will be holding our final Parent Advisory 
Board Meeting for the year. If you feel you would like to join us 
please feel free to come. We welcome all interested parents who 
feel they could contribute. 
 

Important Reminder 
Please fill in the form found in this newsletter if your child will be leaving Our Lady’s 
School and not returning in 2024 (except our current Year 6s). 
 

Trivia Night Update 
Unfortunately we had to cancel the Trivia Night organised by the Parents and Friends 
(supposed to be on tonight) due to low ticket sales. We thank all those who bought tickets 
for their ongoing support of the school. The school office staff will be contacting each of 
you to refund the cost of your tickets.   
The Parents and Friends had also organised a raffle and that will still go ahead. We will 
continue to advertise the raffle and sell tickets to raise further funds for the new building. 
The raffle will now be drawn on the 1st of December during the Friday Assembly. I would 
like to thank the members of the Parents and Friends Committee who spent many hours 
organising the Trivia Night and hope that perhaps we can run it in 2024.  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Congratulations to the Students in Year 2M and 2N putting their Faith Life Inquiry 

learning into action by organising and running a successful Treasure Shop to raise 

money to be put towards purchasing products for the St Vincent De Paul Society 

who will distribute these to needy families in our local community. On the next 

pages you can read students’ reflections about running the Treasure shop. 

Students at Our Lady’s school being proactive and making a difference and     

living out Saint Mary MacKillop of the Cross’ legacy. 

‘Never see a need without doing something 

about it’ 

On the right you can Zeb from 1L who wrote me (Ms Bertani) a letter 

explaining that there is a need for a greater selection of Sports books 

in the library. As a result Mrs Balbata our Library      

Technician has ordered some new books covering a  

wider range of sports. We hope the students will enjoy 

these new additions to our library and thank you Zeb for 

taking the initiative. 



 



 



 



 



 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Sat 11 Nov    Remembrance Day 
Mon 13-Fri 24 Nov  10 Day Swimming Program 
Tues 14 Nov    7.00pm PAB Meeting 
Sun 3 Dec    1st Sunday Advent 
Wed 6 Dec    6.00pm Yr 6 Graduation Mass & Disco 
Fri 8 Dec      Feast of the Immaculate Conception 
Mon 11 Dec    Yrs 1-6 Orientation 
Fri 15 Dec    Students finish 2023 at 1.00pm 
Mon 18 Dec    Professional Learning Day (Pupil Free Day) 
      Hand over day for Staff 
Tues 19 Dec    Professional Learning Day (Pupil Free Day)  

 
 

2024 
Mon 29 Jan    Staff return 
Tues 30 Jan    Getting to Know You Day 1 for Yrs 1-6   
      (appointment time only) 
      Foundation Session 8.45-1.00pm 
Wed 31 Jan    Getting to Know You Day 2 for Yrs 1-6   
      (appointment time only) 
      Foundation Session 8.45-1.00pm 
Thur 1 Feb    Classes start at 8.35am for all 



 

FI 
Ren - For reading with care by slowing down. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu & Mrs Granata 
Khoi - For you enthusiasm in reading groups. You have shown huge improvement this term. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam 
Tu & Mrs Granata  
 
FJ 
Gabriel - For showing Compassion by caring for others when they are hurt or upset. Thankyou for being so kind, Gabri-
el. From Miss Wendy 
Siam - For showing respect to all people. You listen carefully to what others have to say, and are always polite to every-
body. Well done! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Louisa - for consistently displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Peace by promoting a calm and fair class-
room and allowing others to build on your ideas. From Miss Shai 
Jeremiah - for volunteering everyday to keep our classroom clean and tidy. You are a great help and we appreciate 
your service to our classroom! From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Zeb B - For seeing a need in the school and doing something about it. Well done for writing a persuasive letter about 
getting some new sports books for our library! From Miss Steph 
Zephaniah T - For being a Self-Manager who gets himself organised at home and at school. Well done for getting your-
self ready to learn! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Liam N - For demonstrating the Gospel Value of Service during our Trash to Treasure stall. You took the time to help 
people select items which shows that you cared about how they would spend their money. From Ms Rochelle 
Eddy F - For showing the Gospel Value for Service during our Trash to Treasure Stall by directing people to what they 
could buy with the amount they had available. You used your persuasive language skills to help sell our products and 
took the time to hear what people wanted so you could make recommendations. From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Savannah H - For demonstrating the Gospel Value of Service. You were very helpful counting change and serving eager 
customers at our Treasure Stall. From Mrs Mitchell 
Samara S- For displaying the Gospel Value of Respect. You consistently use beautiful manners when approaching a 
teacher to ask a question or deliver a message. From Mrs Mitchell  
 
3E 
Bonnie M - For working hard during Writer’s Workshop and producing a fascinating factual description about Capyba-
ras. From Ms Howe & Ms Belinda 
Oliver S - For being an amazing collaborator. Oliver supports and works well with all of his peers. Well done! From Ms 
Howe & Ms Belinda  
 
3F 
Louise N - For displaying leadership qualities in the way you help around the classroom without being asked. Keep it 
up, Louise! From Mr Josh 



 

Lincoln H - For displaying the Learning Asset of Self-Manager by independently 
implementing feedback during Writer's Workshop! From Mr Josh  
 
4G 
Mason M- For working hard in Mathematics. Your focus has improved! Keep it 
up! From Ms Karen 
Danny B- For using the Our Lady’s school Gospel Value of Peace in your inter-
actions with your peers. Well done! From Ms Karen  
 
4H 
Helena- For reflecting on your learning and implementing strategies to improve your persuasive text. Keep it up! From 
Ms. Robles 
Paul- For using your learning time wisely and persisting when faced with learning challenges. Well done! From Ms. Ro-
bles  
 
5C 
Holly- for your excellent effort in Writer’s Workshop, creating a discussion piece about the use of shark nets. From Mr 
Membrey 
Scarlett- for your hard work and mature mindset when inquiring into our FLI topic. Well done Scarlett! From Mr Mem-
brey  
 
5D 
Ivan - For consistently demonstrating the Learning Asset of Communicator during whole class discussions. Keep it up! 
From Ms Gurry 
James - For consistently working hard across all subjects, sharing your ideas with the class and producing your best 
effort! Well done! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Evelyn- For a thoughtful analysis of the features of an advertisement. From Mr Wickham 
Stephanie - For a thoughtful analysis of the features of an advertisement. From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Kanieshka V - For being an active and conscientious member of the Art Committee and consistently demonstrating 
initiative. From Miss Pina, Ms Christine & Mrs Sales 
Tessa M - For being an active and helpful member of the Events Committee and for demonstrating resourcefulness. 
From Miss Pina Ms Christine & Mrs Sales  

1K Mai P 
1L Lan P 
3F Ben B 
5D Ivan W 
Staff Ms Belinda 



 



 

REMEMBRANCE DAY BADGES 
The Sunshine RSL has the following items available for purchase from the Office for  

Remembrance Day, Saturday 11 November 2023. 

$1 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2024 
 

Family Name:            
 
Child/children’s names: 
 
1.           2023 Grade:    

2.           2023 Grade:    

3.           2023 Grade:    

 
Name of our new school: _________________________________________ 
 

And if moving addresses: 
 

Our new address:               

                 

 
Signed:               (Parent) 
 
 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2024 
 

As we are beginning our preparations for 2024 we ask that parents let us know as 
soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2024 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2024 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you re-
turn this form as soon as possible.  



 



 



 


